After the initial expressions of interest on Sunday 29 Jan, we now have a team of volunteers to move the idea of a community café forward.

For those that can make it, there is a meeting after Church this Sunday in CSP Church to discuss actions for the first café on May 3. These actions will be:

- 1. Who is helping with advertising?
- 2. Who is baking what? (need gluten free)?
- 3. Who is prepared to set up from 1:30?
- 4. Who is serving refreshments?
- 5. Who is greeting? (are we taking names on entry?)
- 6. Who is setting up music?
- 7. Who could make a prayer space for visitors?
- 8. Who could help Ali with the craft table?

Who can help clear up and clean from 4;30-5?

I will undertake the R/A for the café and will provide a code of conduct for volunteers working where children are present, which all volunteers are asked to read. I will also be in charge of sourcing materials for the craft table and for clearing this up. Children are under their parents' supervision.

Any queries, we can talk about them at the meeting.

Thanks Ali

NEWS IN THE PEWS

Welcome

SUNDAY 5th March 2023

The second Sunday of Lent Liturgical Year A (Purple)

Priest in Charge Revd Paul Mundy (Rector of Newick)

8am Holy Communion (BCP) 10am Parish Communion Father Martin Morgan



TODAY'S READINGS

8am

A

P

E

E

R

E

1 Thessalonians 4: 1-8 Matthew 15: 21-28

10am

Genesis 12: 1-4a Romans 4: 1-5, 13-17 John 3: 1-17

CAROLS

1st Hymn 1120 Will you com and follow me 2nd Hymn 620 Ye servants of God 3rd Hymn 1235 For the healing of the nation 4th Hymn 32 At the name of Jesus

> NEXT WEEK'S SERVICES 12th March 8am Holy Communion (BCP) 10am Parish Communion

In your prayers this week please remember those who are ill especially Julie, Troy, Gemma Peacock, Betty Olbrich, Kerry and Dudley Dean, David and Janet Barnes, Suzi Novis, Brenda and Ray Ford, Chris Ruane, James, Jo, Janet Hunt, Stuart Guerard, Chris and Anne Yeats, Andrew Morgan, Anthony Meadows, Val and Hugh Thwaites.

We pray too for the recently departed and for all those whose anniversaries fall at this time, may they rest in peace and rise in glory.

CHURCH UNLOCKING/LOCKING ROTA

Week beginning

Sunday 5th March MaryJane Corver

Sunday 12th March Olga Jeffs

Sunday 19th March Anthony Meadows

Sunday 26th March Brenda Ford Sunday 2nd April Lucy Rackham

Sunday 9th April Jo Hands

CHURCH DIARY THIS WEEK

Monday 6th March 12.30 Lent Lunch Monday 6th March 2.00pm Organ blower service Monday 6th March 8pm Bell ringing Weds 8th March 9am Possums Saturday 11th March 10am Repair Cafe

BIBLE BOOK CLUB: Reading Joshua Chapters 1-8 Meeting on Monday 6th March at Joy and Stewart's at 2.15pm

St George's Day Fete. The church is running a stall at the bonfire society fete on 22nd April. The plan is to do a 'sweets and treats' tombola. Any donations towards this would be appreciated. Sweets, chocolates, biscuits, small bought cakes etc.

Contact Information

Parish Office 01825 722286

Priest in Charge: Revd Paul Mundy...01825 723186

church.newick@gmail.com

Parish Administrator: Teresa Wenban 01825 722586

Parish Email: stpeterschurch12@hotmail.co.uk

Churchwardens: Christine Peskett chrispeskett@hotmail.co.uk or 01825 721431

Teresa Wenban <u>teresa.wenban@btinternet.com</u> or 01825 722586

Organist and Music Director: Andy Rees 01825 723863

WEBSITE: There is a lot of information on our website, which we keep updated. It can be

found on www.stpeterschailey.org

Our Safeguarding Recruiter (child protection officer) is MaryJane Corver. She can be contacted on 01825 724687 / 07802 524313 / email maryjane.corver@btinternet.com

Pastoral Care Fund

Donations can be made at any time to the Treasurer or directly to the bank. (Chailey P C C, Sort Code 09-01-55 Account 06923088. Please state 'Pastoral Care Fund'). Cheques can be posted in the letterbox outside St Peter's bell tower or handed to a Church Warden.

If you are able to gift aid your donation, please include a note with your name, address and postcode, or you can email a note to the Treasurer, to stpeterschurch12@hotmail.co.uk

LENT LUNCHES Mondays until 3rd April. There will be a choice of two soups, bread, cheese and fruit. Donations will be for St Peter and St James Hospice, East Sussex caring and Sharing and St James's Mission in Zimbabwe. Please support this, everyone welcome

LENT COURSE This will be held at St Mary's, Newick starting Thursday 9th March. It will run for 4 weeks and the study is the book 'Failure' by Emma Ineson. It is the archbishop of Canterbury's choice for Lent and is 'What Jesus said about sin, mistakes and messing stuff up'. The course will begin at 7pm for pudding and start at 7.30pm.